
March 10, 2010 Regular Meeting 

Regular Meeting of Garfield Town Board 
Wednesday, March 10, 2010 – immediately following special meeting  
Garfield Town Hall  
 
 
The regular meeting of the town board of the Town of Garfield was called to 
order by Chairman Steve Dickinsen, at 6:35 p.m., following special meeting, 
on Wednesday, March 10, 2010 at the Garfield Town Hall. Full board present. 
Meeting notice verified. 
 
Ardy Robertson read the minutes of the February 10, 2010 regular meeting 
of the town board. Motion by Bob Rindahl, seconded by Lamoine Hanson, to 
approve minutes as read. Motion carried. 
 
Treasurer’s report of income and expenses for February, 2010 was given by 
Lori Prudlick. Motion by Hanson, seconded by Rindahl, to accept report. 
Motion carried. Reconciliation report presented – motion to adopt by Hanson, 
seconded by Rindahl. Motion carried. 
 
Bills were presented for payment. Motion by Hanson, seconded by Rindahl, 
to approve payment of same, with the exception that Hanson wants to 
double check the amount of the salt sand bill from Jackson County. Motion 
carried. Clerk instructed to hold check #7263 for payment of this invoice 
until Hanson verifies amount. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE: Township received notice that Bluff View Road project 
needs three inches of hard surfacing prior to receiving reimbursement for 
the TRIP funds. Scott Construction is estimating a price for this work. 
 
ROADS: Road bans were discussed. Jackson County has put their bans in 
place, and we will put ours up to coincide with theirs. Don Brasda will put up 
signs as necessary. Also, Don Brasda was instructed to bring in a list of 
gravel and seal coating needs to the April meeting. Snow plow contract was 
discussed and changes regarding width of turn-around etc. were given to 
clerk for the next season’s contracts. 
 
SMART GROWTH: Next cluster meeting for the Land Planning Commission 
will be held Monday, March 22, in Merrillan. 
 
PROPOSED NEW SHOP / HALL: Raivo Balciunas was present to discuss two 
different versions of changes made to previous drawings of the shop and hall 



plans. Changes had been made to accommodate the grader and other 
equipment. Mr. Balciunas explained the changes, etc. 
 
NEXT MEETING: Annual meeting will be held Tuesday, April l3th at 6:30 p.m. 
with regular meeting to follow. Motion to adjourn by Hanson, seconded by 
Rindahl. Motion carried, meeting adjourned. 
 
Ardy Robertson, Clerk 

 


